# lcknield Walk First School



#### **NEWSLETTER - Summer 5 - 2017**

Thursday 18th May 2017 01763 243392

www.icknieldwalk.herts.sch.uk Email: admin@icknieldwalk.herts.sch.uk

Blog: http://icknield(insert year group).edublogs.org



## Coming up:

Thursday 18th	Recorder clubs Swift class swimming Football Feet
Friday 19th	Swift class library session Violin lessons Eagle class swimming Funky Feet dance club
Monday 22nd	Learning logs to go home Swan library session Year 4 Saxophone/Flute/Clarinet lessons High 5s club
Tuesday 23rd	Wren & Eagle library sessions Last Running club Mad Science club 3.10 pm - Year 2 Plant Sale in the dining hall.
Wednesday 24th	Owl library session Guitar lessons Gym club
Thursday 25th	Last Swift swimming lesson Year 3 & 4 Saxophone/Flute/Clarinet lessons Some Year 4 Guitar lessons Recorder clubs Football Feet
Friday 26th	9.15 am - Swift class assembly - parents invited to attend. Dove library session Violin lessons Eagle swimming Funky Feet Presentation Break up for half term holiday
Monday 5th	Return to school High 5s club Learning logs return to school

#### **School closure**

Please note that the school will be closed on **Thursday 8th June** for Polling.

#### Letters Home:

- Year 4 Pedestrian Skills training.
- Nursery Audley End Railway trip.

#### **Date for your diaries:**

On Friday 26th May at 9.15 am, **Swift Class** will be presenting their assembly to the whole school. Parents of Swift class are invited to attend.

# Breakfast Club fees from September 2017

Basic-£3.70 per hour
Early start - £4.80 per hour
Sibling-£3.35 per hour
Early start - £4.35 per hour
To book your place for Breakfast club for
September, please contact Mrs Jones.

### **Keyrings**

Please may we ask that the children only have one keyring per book bag/school bag as it is causing space issues in some of the classrooms.

We thank you for your cooperation in advance.

Kind regards All teaching staff.

#### Hall Hire

Looking for a venue for a function or club, our school hall is available to hire.

Contact Mrs Barrett in the school office, for more information.

# SPORTS NEWS



Year 4 have been studying Ancient Greece and recently did their own version of the Olympics. They did the long jump, running and javelin.

The overall winners received a wreath made of leaves just as they did in ancient times. It was a fun afternoon!



Supported by:



#### PTA News

PYJAMA PARTY - Friday 19<sup>th</sup> May
Last couple of days to buy your ticket for
the Pyjama Party on Friday. On sale after
school today and tomorrow. £3 per ticket.
If you've already bought your ticket don't
forget your sleeping bag/blanket, pillow
and your pyjamas! If you're in the
nursery then you also need to bring a
grown-up. Doors open at 5.45pm.

#### Opportunity to help!

Our treasurer Sarah Lawrence is stepping down at the end of the year and in order to carry on running we need someone to step forward and volunteer to take over. Unfortunately we cannot run, by law, without a treasurer. So if you can count and can spare a few hours every now and again to support your children in their learning please get in touch, either via the school office or message us via our facebook page.

Thanks.

#### **Sun Protection**

Hopefully the weather is starting to improve so we feel it is time to remind you about our procedures for sun and heat safety.

Everyone will need a water bottle in school - every day

- 1. All children will need a **named hat** to wear when out in the sunshine (these can be purchased from the school office).
- 2. Children will need their own named sunscreen to leave in school and given to the class teacher. We would prefer a sun stick or wipes as these are easier for the children to handle.
- 3. Please practice with your child to help them apply their own sunscreen as the staff are not allowed to rub in sun screens and children are not allowed to rub them on each other.
- 4. We do not encourage the use of sunglasses, however if you wish for your child to wear them at playtime, please make sure they are named.
- 5. Year 3 & 4 children need to bring their sun screen with them to swimming so they can apply some before the walk back to school afterwards.

Thank you.

# Family Cycling Classes

These classes are run by fully qualified instructors and help get families ready to cycle on the road. We cover signalling, manoeuvring and more in the space of 2 hours.

Classes are only £5 for the whole family but booking is essential. We are holding classes this weekend in Hitchin, Letchworth, Baldock and Bassingbourn.

All the information can be found by following the link - <a href="http://">http://</a>

www.activenorthherts.co.uk/page/activeparks/family-cycling/family-cyclingclasses-12885/





Midday Supervisory Assistant Required (could accommodate a September 2017 start)

Monday to Friday, 12.55pm to 2.10pm

Salary HB3 (£14,514) pro rata – term time only

We are looking for a caring and friendly Midday Supervisory Assistant to work as part of a team during the lunchtime break.

You will be working in the dining room preparing tables and helping to clear away at the end of the lunch period and supervising the playground/classrooms on a rota basis.

Visits to the schools are welcome.

Email: admin.greneway@rsat.org.uk Telephone: 01763 243650

Please visit our website, www.greneway.herts.sch.uk, for a Job Description and application forms.

Our schools are committed to safeguarding the wellbeing of our pupils. Successful candidates will be required to be checked with the disclosure and barring service (DBS). Further information about the disclosure can be found at www.disclosures.co.uk. The Royston Schools Academy Trust is an equal opportunities employer.



#### ROYSTON TOWN YOUTH FC

U8s - Playing U9s Season 2017/18 Current Year 3

LOOKING FOR PLAYERS TO JOIN THEIR EXISTING TEAMS

ALL ABILITIES WELCOME

Training Thursday nights

Games on Saturday Mornings

Please contact steve.gadsby@hotmail.com

FREE 90 minute Taster Session Positive Parenting Puzzle Workshop Tuesday 20th June, 09:30 – 11:00 Melbourn Community Hub, SG8 6DZ

Raising children can be puzzling, but puzzles have solutions and the Parenting Puzzle workshops can help you find those solutions.

This is a friendly, fun and informative session.

Places are limited so get in touch asap to find out more and reserve your place.

hmeidew@btinternet.com 077 977 34973 www.meridewhub.co.uk

"If you always do what you've always done, you will always get what you've always got"

